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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 

NOTIFICATION OF ESSENTIAL DRAINAGE WORKS 
A5 Witherley Road 

 
I am writing to let you know that we will be carrying out essential drainage work to 
sections of Watling Street at Witherley.  

After carrying out survey work in the area, works are proposed to reduce the risk of 
surface water from the A5 carriageway running onto private driveways and the 
footway. 

The works involve replacing the existing kerbs, together with a linear drainage system 
across the driveways along the highway boundary. The existing footway is also to be 
resurfaced. 

This design will act to mitigate any future carriageway flooding issues and improve 
road safety.  

When will the work take place? 

These works are now re-programmed to start on the 10th August 2022 to avoid 
clashes with other works on the network and is scheduled for completion by the 
middle of October 2022.  

To keep our programme for these works as short as possible and to minimise 
disruption to the local community, residents, businesses and road users, we will work 
between 8pm until 6am. 

Please note that all our planned works are subject to change due to weather 
conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 
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How will the work affect businesses and residents? 

To maintain a safe environment for our workforce and customers, the majority of our 
works will be carried out under traffic signals.  

However, some of the works will require a full closure of the eastbound carriageway 
as well as restricted access to Bridge Lane and Kennel Lane, which are currently 
scheduled for the last 2 weeks of the works ending early October, again we will be 
working week nights from 8pm until 6am. 

During full road closures we will put in place signed diversion routes which have 
been agreed with the Local Authority.  

How will the work affect businesses and residents? 
 
To keep noise disturbance to a minimum, we will complete our noisiest work before 
midnight.  

We will make sure that access to businesses and residences is maintained wherever 
possible.  

The footpath (shared by pedestrians and cyclists) and some side roads will be 
closed during our overnight works. Access will also be provided where required, via 
traffic marshals. 

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and will do our very best to complete 
the work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to a minimum. 

If you have any questions about this work, please contact our Public Liaison 
Officer, Leanne Gibson, as follows:  

• Email:  EMcomms@amey.co.uk  

Or alternatively you can contact the National Highways Customer Contact Centre on 
0300 123 5000. You can also email info@nationalhighwaysco.uk 

Yours faithfully, 

Simon Wagstaff 

 

Simon Wagstaff 
Project Manager 
National Highways  
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